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St. Matthew’s Messenger

MAY 2014
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements please go to our website http://stmatthewspennington.org/, click on the link “sign up for emails” under “About us” to add yourself to our mailing list.

The Church is open for prayer and meditation during parish office hours on weekdays:  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday from 9am-4pm and Tuesdays and Fridays till 12noon.
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Neither might the gates of death, 
nor the tomb's dark portal,
nor the watchers, nor the seal,
hold thee as a mortal.                  --Hymn 199

Dear Friends,

In this season of the Resurrection, how natural and timely for us to think about new possibilities in our community life. As our interim consultant, the Rev. Dr. Bud Holland, preached on April 27:  this is the season to leave the rooms of fear, just as those first disciples left a locked-up room. Whatever trepidation is holding us back, whatever anxiety is causing us to hunker down, we can leave that behind for the sake of going out and sharing with others the hope, the peace, and the grace of Jesus Christ that we have known.

Thus our mission at St. Matthew’s is to spread the Good News and grow as a church. Many inquiring folk come through our open doors looking for a spiritual home, and they have much to offer us. How will we receive them? Will we be aware of their presence? Will we smile and invite them to come to coffee hour with us?
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With a welcoming spirit, we might listen to stories we have not heard, and take it upon ourselves to shepherd seekers through our special liturgy and ministries. 

Henry Nouwen wrote, “One of the most important spiritual disciplines is to develop the knowledge that the years of our lives are years ‘on a mission.’”

Our mission to build Christian community is so that all may know the never-failing love of Jesus.

Faithfully,

Peggy+
The Rev. Margaret R. Hodgkins

Interim Rector
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GUEST PREACHERS
Sunday, May 18 –       Mr. Jim Cummings from  Urban Promise

Sunday, May 25 –       Mrs. Ali VanKuiken, M.Div, Princeton Seminary


   
          The Rev. Lisa Caton Celebrating

Sunday, June 8 –         The Rev. Peter Stimpson, our former Priest Associate

Sunday, Sept. 28 –
 The Rev. Canon Elizabeth Geitz, author of I Am That
                                     Child and founder of the Good Shepherd Home, Cameroon
Kairos Korner
This is our last full month of classes before we break for the summer. Our Kairos church school year will come to an end on Sunday, June 1st. The End of the Year Media Presentation will be shared at both the 8am and 10am services, highlighting our wonderful children, teachers and special moments from the 2013-2014 Kairos year. Please join us for a celebratory coffee hour following the 10am service that will include ice cream sundaes and other delicious treats! 
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 Vacation Bible School is still in need of seven adult volunteers for the week of July 14th. The program is contingent upon getting the required number of adult volunteers. Please consider giving your time to this community effort to bring our children together in faith this summer! For more information or to volunteer, please contact Lori Cooper at StMattKairos@verizon.net. Thank you!
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COFFEE HOUR VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  An important part of our ministries here at St. Matthew's is to continue to be a welcoming community of worshipers.  One integral piece of this hospitality are the coffee hours after our Sunday services.  If you are able to sign-up to sponsor a coffee hour, that would be greatly appreciated.  There is a sign-up sheet near the kitchen in Belmont Hall.  No experience necessary.  Instructions are posted in the kitchen.  However, if you have questions, please don't hesitate to contact Ian Hammett at ith-law@comcast.net. "
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MOVIE NIGHT -  The Adult Education committee is presenting the film All Creatures Great and Small on Friday, May 2.  The film will be preceded by a potluck supper at 6:30pm. This is a light-hearted, sometimes moving film, based on James Herriot’s best-selling autobiography by the same name.  It stars Simon Ward as Herriot, in his early days as a veterinarian.  The story picks up in 1937, with Herriot’s assignment as assistant to eccentric Yorkshire vet Siegfried Farnon played by Anthony Hopkins. The film is entertaining and especially so for animal-loving families.
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Jazz concert at Pennington United Methodist Church. The Eric Mintel Jazz Quartet (www.ericmintelquartet.com) will perform on Sunday, May 4, 2014 at 7 p.m. The minimum suggested donation is $12 with all proceeds benefitting Attitudes in Reverse (AIR) (www.attitudesinreverse.org), a nonprofit organization which promotes mental health awareness and suicide prevention. Tickets may be purchased at the door.

   Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather at 6pm, Wednesday,  
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  May 21. Contact Diana Drake drakeink@aol.com for more info!
LOGOS for MAY & JUNE

LOGOS is our teen ministry!
Sun., May 4
       Liturgy prep & care packaged for alumni
Sun., May 11
  Mothers Day with LOGOS Liturgy at 10am service w/youth preacher

Fri. May 16-18          Spring Youth Event, Camp Lebanon, NJ for 6-12 grade
  Cost: $75 per person

Exciting program, music, games and relaxing free time.  Hope to see you there!  Register 
at www.newjerseyyouth.org or call The Rev. Canon Debi Clarke at 609-394-5281 ext. 36

Fri., May 30-31
      TENTATIVE retreat to Bayhead, NJ

Sun., June 8
      Recognition of Elders in our Church & special coffee hour
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Ladies Luncheon will be held at the home of June Crowther on May 21st at 12:30.  This will be a traditional English Tea, provided by June with the help of Carol Flanders and Judy Lewis.   

For those of you who wish to contribute, we will be taking donations to "Battle Against Hunger" in memory of Chuck Inman.   We will also have a card for everyone to sign for Pam.  

Please call June at 609-397-1359 or email JunesAntiques@comcast.net  if you plan to attend.  Meet at the church at 12 noon to carpool to June's home in Lambertville.
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Book Club - May  22, Thursday, 7:30 pm in the library. We are discussing The Goldfinch, by Donna Tartt, “a triumph with a brave theme running through it: art may addict, but art also saves us from “the ungainly sadness of creatures pushing and struggling to live. Donna Tartt has delivered an extraordinary work of fiction.”- Stephen King
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Can't go on the mission trip to Camden this summer?  Consider helping in another way! Donate any of the following items for Urban Promise's Summer Camp Carnival: Small stuffed animals, candy bars, water Bottles, playing cards, markers, crayons, sticker books, Nerf products, $5 gift cards to WaWa, McDonalds, 7-eleven, Rita’s Water Ice, Barnes & Noble, or Target.  Drop your donations in the box marked "URBAN PROMISE DONATIONS" located in the Narthex.
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ALTAR GUILD MEETING – Monday, June 2 at 1 p.m.  Led by the Rev. Peggy Hodgkins and Altar Guild Chair Joy Zumbrun.  
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PENTECOST!!

Pentecost on June 8 is a great feast in our church, celebrating the coming of the Holy Spirit! Everyone is invited to wear red (as in the flame of the Spirit) if they would like to! The Rev. Peter Stimpson will be our guest celebrant and preacher at both 8 and 10am. 
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Celebrating Our Seniors

Also on June 8, celebrate SENIOR SUNDAY --a chance to lift up all of our wonderful parishioners who are 65 and older.  Our youth group LOGOS will offer a special Coffee hour that day after both the 8 and 10am services. 
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Welcoming Those New to Our Community

Shepherding Sunday will be celebrated on Sunday, June 15 (Father’s Day) at the 10 a.m. service, to welcome all those who have joined our parish across the last year.  A reception follows in Belmont Hall. 
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PLG – Parish Life Guild Outreach Update

One of the functions of the Parish Life Guild is to provide the means for the parish to look beyond itself to the larger body of Christ, to the world outside of the church and to find opportunities to serve.  We do this by making it easier for you to contribute your time, talent and treasure to worthy, local organizations.  

This spring we initiated a ladies only event called Spring Bling.  Mary Kay Krokowski, Shelly Hill, and Debbie Linthorst brought in several vendors for a night of fellowship and shopping.  Everyone in attendance had a wonderful time and together they raised over $300 for outreach.  

The PLG has decided to donate these funds to the HomeFront Women’s Initiative, which aims to mobilize a cadre of 1,000 caring and committed women of all ages who will lend their expertise and support to help alleviate family homelessness in our community.   You can learn more about their work and ways you can get involved by going to www.homefrontnj.org/womensinitiative.cfm

Thank you for your support for the PLG and its activities. 

[image: image20.jpg]


St. Matthew’s Church

Spring Rummage Sale – May 9th&10th, 2014
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The Spring and Fall Rummage Sales are two of St. Matthew’s most important outreach initiatives.  Twice a year we rescue thousands of items from cluttering our basements or filling our landfills, we sell them to treasure hunters looking to give them a new home, and, what is left, we donate to the needy through the Rescue Mission.  Through one event we do good for the planet, for our local community, and for the larger Body of Christ!  Along the way, we have great fun, build friendships, and enjoy wonderful food.  So, please clean out your closets, donate your gently used treasures, and pitch in a few hours as we once again get ready to Rummage!
Rummage Schedule:

	Sunday, May 4th
	11:30-12:30
	Sale Set-Up, Donation Drop Off

	Monday, May 5th
	9-5 and 6-9
	Displays, Sorting, Folding, and Donation Drop Off

	Tuesday, May 6th
	9-5 and 6-9
	Displays, Sorting, Folding, and Donation Drop Off

	Wednesday, May 7th
	9-5 and 6-9
	Displays, Sorting, Folding, and Donation Drop Off

	Thursday, May 8th
	9-5
	Displays, Sorting and Folding

	Friday, May 9th
	9-5 and 6-8
	SALE DAY!

	Saturday, May 10th
	9-12 and 12-2
	SALE DAY and Sale Breakdown


Donations:  We accept clothing in good, clean condition, electronics in good working order, gently used toys, linens, house-wares, etc.  No analog TVs or adult books. Larger furniture items need to be approved by a chairperson.  By law, we cannot accept child car seats, baby cribs, medical supplies, propane tanks, oil containers, flammables, or tires.  Please place your donations in Belmont Hall or on the Church porch.  
Our Co-chairs will be Joe Lawver, Kelly Rick and Karlie Lorenz.  If you have questions or want to volunteer, please contact Joe at 609-937-6177 or Kelly at 609-468-3688.

Sale Hours:
Friday,  May 9th – 9:00am – 5:00pm
Friday Evening – $10.00/ Bag Sale – 6:00pm – 8:00pm

Saturday, May 10th – $5.00/bag sale – 9:00am – 12noon
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WANTED:  RECYCLED LARGE PLASTIC CONTAINERS WITH LIDS
for the toy room at the Rummage Sale.  Toys with lots of little pieces (Legos, blocks, matchbox cars, etc) fit nicely in the super size plastic containers that you buy snack items or dog biscuits in, typically from Sam's, BJ's, or Staples. Please leave in the church kitchen with a note inside stating: RUMMAGE SALE:  TOY ROOM.  We sell more toys when things look like a set of something.  Thanks!


 
ST. MATTHEW’S LITTLE LEISURE

(Our church sponsored nursery school)

NURSERY SCHOOL REGISTRATION CONTINUES
It’s fun to play with other children…

be creative with paint, glue & playdough…

read stories and sing songs…

run, climb, slide & dig in the sand outside…

and oh, so-o much more!
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 OPENINGS REMAIN FOR…
Children 18-24 Months Old by September 1st
Wednesdays

9:00 AM-12:00 Noon

Children 3 Years Old by October 1st
2 Mornings, Tuesdays/Fridays or Mondays/Thursdays

Optional Third Day of Wednesdays Available
9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon or 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM

For further information call Tammy Eng, 737-6795 (office) or email littleleisure@verizon.net
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What it is: an exciting new partnership between The Diocesan
Jubilee Office and The Battle Against Hunger Bike Tour

What it does: offers your congregation or Jubilee Center the
‘opportunity to raise funds, raise awareness and build relationships.
1o help fight hunger and its causes in YOUR community

How it works:

1. Send a rider or team of riders and do fund-raising in your
community to support your cause through them, or

2. Do fund-raising in your community to support your cause
through one of our riders; either way

3. 400% of the funds you raise go back to your congregation
‘o the hunger-relief agency or agencies in your community
that you choose to support

How much easier could it ba??

Leam More at our Partnership Information Meeting:
« Saturday, May 10 - 10AM-2PM - Church of the Advent,
Cape May, NJ
+ No Charge, Lunch Provided
+ REGISTER NOW: hitp:/finyurl.comimjhSous -
Please respond by Wednesday, May 7
« Inquiries taken at: NJHungerBattle@gmail.com

SAVE THE DATE:
Friday - Sunday, September §"-7" - Bike Tour Weekend

BATTLE FOR JUSTICE
auirios?
NiHungerBanledymail.com

'DIOCESE OF N1 IUBILEE

MINISTRIES

BATTLEAGAINST HUNGER
‘me ey







The Community of St. John Baptist in Mendham, NJ invites you to these events: 

1) Saturday, June 21, 2014, 10:30am, Commemoration Day, with the Rt. Rev. William "Chip" Stokes as
    celebrant and preacher. RSVP to The Rev, Sister Superior sref@csjb.org or 973-543-4641 ext.3.

2) Saturday, June 14, 10am-12noon, Dances of Universal Peace.  Harmony and Healing in Movement with 
   Andre Bernard in the Convent Main Chapel.

3) October 2-5, Cursillo Weekend (Christian Renewal) at the Retreat House. Contact watson451@comcast.net 
    or 973-543-4641. Sponsored by the Diocese of New Jersey. Make a friend, be a friend, bring a friend to 
   Christ!
4) October 22-24 - Icon Writing Retreat with Patricia Miranda at St. Marguerite's Retreat House. Cost $330
    full board, contact Sr. Pamela for more info: sr-pamela@csjb.org or 973-543-4641.

See website www.csjb.org for more information about this Episcopal convent.
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Cathedral Sunday: June 1st 2014
http://www.trinitycathedralnj.org/cathedral-sunday.html
 

Trinity Cathedral in Trenton has long been a focal point for the Diocese of New Jersey - the place where all the 'big' events take place  -- ordinations, consecrations, elections, commemorations. 'Cathedral Sunday' is an opportunity for the whole Diocese to celebrate the Cathedral as a special place in its life, work and witness. Please join us for some or all of the day.

 

10.30am Festival of Flowers Eucharist 
A celebration of the Liturgy surrounded by the beauty of flower arrangements from Flower Ministries and parishes around the Diocese. Preacher: Revd Professor Gordon Graham, Princeton Theological Seminary. To contribute to the flowers the contact form here

http://www.trinitycathedralnj.org/flowers-registration.html  Deadline May 18th

 

12 noon 'Welcome and Thank You' Lunch  Dean René John invites visitors and friends to join parishioners for a buffet lunch withshort presentations on the Cathedral's ministries and partnerships  -- 'Urban Promise', 'Trinity Academy', 'Food Pantry' 'Farmers Market' and more. To come for lunch, just say 'Yes' in the go to the Friends of the Cathedral comment box http://www.trinitycathedralnj.org/friends-of-the-cathedral.html
 

3pm – St. Matthew’s Choir Will Sing - Diocesan Choral Festival
The great pool of musical talent represented by choirs, singers, organists, instrumentalists across the Diocese will join together in a celebration of sacred music, with a special moment for children, and hymn singing for all. To participate complete the contact form here

http://www.trinitycathedralnj.org/choral-registration.html     Deadline May 25th

 

4pm -Bishop's Reception
An opportunity for Bishop Stokes to meet the whole people of God in the Diocese of New Jersey

 

VISIT the new TRINITY CATHEDRAL WEBSITE www.trinitycathedralnj.org/
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PALM SUNDAY

 APRIL 13, 2014

